Worship on the First Sunday of Advent November 28, 2021 10:00 am in the Worship Center

Bulletins and an offering receptacle are available under the carport for those remaining in their cars for worship. The service is broadcast on FM 101.1 and Facebook Live, then later posted to the church website, www.BroadusChurch.org.

Please use discretion and have respect for others regarding masks and social distancing. Masks are always welcome!

Prelude

Ellis Dunton

Welcome & Prayer

Karen Tucker

Praise Songs "Sing to the King / O Come, All Ye Faithful"
"Iesus Messiah" Praise Team

Children's Message

Pastor Phil

Lighting the Advent Candle of Hope

The Gunter Family

Song

"Be Thou My Vision"

Abby Carter & Jamie Cosley

Message

God's Guidance to Zechariah & Us.

Pastor Phil

Hymn

"Come. Thou Long Expected Jesus"

Carl Monfalcone

Benediction

"Emmanuel"

Worship Nursery Care is back! Childcare for infants - 5 year olds is provided from 9:50-11:00 am in rooms 108-111. Worship bulletins with activities for older children are available at the back of the worship center. It's great to see children worshipping with their families!

Office Hours

Our church office hours are Monday-Thursday, 8:30-12:30.

December MCEF Collection:Canned Tomatoes

SERMON NOTES:

God's Guidance to Zechariah & Us Luke 1:5-25

The aging priest Zechariah and his wife Elizabeth were the picture of orthodox Judaism at its best. They were righteous and humble servants of God. Through them, God teaches us some valuable lessons.

God teaches us to keep living for Him.

God teaches us to keep hoping in Him.

God teaches us to keep praying to Him.

God teaches us to keep obeying Him.

God teaches us to keep trusting Him.

Thanksgiving Missions Offering Church Goal is \$18,000

- ♦ 50% Lottie Moon Offering for SBC International Missions
 - ♦ 25% Virginia Baptist Kingdom Advance
 - ♦ 25% World Hunger Relief

There are special envelopes in the boxed sets, or you may designate mission offering gifts online through the church website. Children will receive M&M tubes for their collection. We will receive gifts from now through December. Let's give generously for Christ's work in the world!

Warming Tree

During December, we will have a "warming tree" in the church lobby. You may put your donations of new items on or under the tree: hats, scarves, gloves, socks, underwear

(toddler-adult 3XL), men's T-shirts (L-3XL), umbrellas, blankets or throws (new or clean gently used). Your gifts will be distributed in Hanover, King William, King & Queen, and the city of Richmond.



The Living Nativity Begins This Week! Friday-Sunday, December 3-5 & 10-12

Tickets have been snatched up quickly, but some are still available at www.BroadusChurch.org. For help with tickets, or if a golf cart is necessary for someone with mobility issues, call Karen Tucker at 779-2700.



- We still need two more electric golf carts. Please ask friends and neighbors.
- We are looking for food donations to help with staff meals and the dessert reception that follows each presentation. You will find Post-It notes and tear -off red & green donation slips at the display in the Commons.
- Children's Crafts can use more clean, smooth-sided 14-26 oz jars with lids.

Be praying for two wonderful weekends!

Poinsettias to Decorate the Worship Center

Order forms are available at the back of the Worship Center and in the Commons. Flowers are \$13 each, and orders are due by Dec. 5th. You may designate your poinsettia in honor or memory of a loved one. You may pick up the flowers you purchased after the Christmas Eve Service.

January Mo Hope Ministry

Our church will once again be feeding approximately 350 of Richmond's homeless community in partnership with Moments of Hope. The first Saturday of January just happens to be New Years Day. What a great way to start the year! Please sign up in the Commons if you can help cook and/or serve that day.

Many thanks to the Decorating Team volunteers who worked yesterday to beautify our church for this special season.

<u>Ladies Book Club</u>— 4th Mondays at 1:00 Pole Green Community Building

- ⇒ **Dec. 27**—"Christmas at the Little Beach Street Bakery" by Jenny Colgin
- ⇒ Jan. 24—"The Secret of Snow" by Viola Shipman
- ⇒ **Feb. 28**—"The Letter Keeper" by Charles Martin

CHURCH STAFF

Phil Peacock, Pastor
Jeff Poythress, Hebron Site Pastor
Karen Tucker, Minister of Children & Families
Tyson Banks, Minister of Youth
Jamie Cosley, Contemporary Worship Minister
Carl Monfalcone, Traditional Worship Minister
Carol Golden, Ministry Coordinator
Geneva Bohannon, Office Manager
Ellis Dunton, Accompanist
Buddy Crawford, Custodian

